
 

Calgary, March 19, 2024 

 
 
To Manvir Grewal  
Team Manager – CAN 
 
Schedule of Disciplinary Hearing 
Canada Player #20 Adam KAPASI  
 
 
Dear Manvir,  
 
We will hold a disciplinary hearing tomorrow (March 20th, 2024) at 12:00 PM in the TD office.  
 
After receiving reports from the TO and reserve umpire from the match, Aaron DUDEK and 
Brian TYSON respectively, we have found a possible breach of the Tournament Regulations 
Indoor Competitions February 20, 2024 and FIH Code of Conduct April 2021. These state the 
following:  
 
Tournament Regulation: 14 Code of Conduct and Sanctions – 14.1 The FIH Code of Conduct 
applies to all Participants (as defined in the Code of Conduct) including all National 
Association team members and officials, FIH tournament officials and host National 
Association representatives and the members of the organising committee, in FIH 
International Events. 
 
FIH Code of Conduct: 2 Code of Conduct Offences – h Abuse of hockey equipment or 
clothing, venue equipment or fixtures and fittings. Note:  This includes any action(s) outside 
the course of normal hockey actions, such as hitting or kicking the goal posts and any 
action(s) which intentionally or negligently results in damage to the team benches, advertising 
boards, dressing room doors, mirrors, windows and other fixtures and fittings. 
 
l Where the facts of the alleged incident are not adequately or clearly covered by any of the 
above offences, conduct that either is contrary to the spirit of the game or brings the game 
into disrepute. Note: Article 2.2 I is intended to be a ‘catch-all’ provision to cover any type of 
conduct of a minor nature that is not, and because of its nature cannot be, adequately covered 
by the specific offences set out elsewhere in the Code of Conduct  by your Team player #20, 
Adam KAPASI, after the conclusion of match # M04 ARG-CAN, the playing surface was 
damaged. 
 
As advised, we require the attendance of the team player #20, Adam KAPASI and one 
representative if desired. You are invited to present any evidence at the hearing. Please 
acknowledge the receipt of this email. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Kimberly Y Scott    
Technical Director  

2024 Indoor Pan American Cup     


